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Thoughts from the Sr. Warden: 

Happy Autumn Yõall ! 
 

     I would like to thank each and every member of our wonderful congregation for help-
ing St. Lukeõs in the 2+ years we have been fighting through COVID.  In one of our up-
coming Vestry Meetings we will discuss when we can go back to ònormaló operations.  I 
am still trying to recall out what normal is.  Or was.   I miss Coffee Hours, I miss shaking 
hands, and I miss pats on the back or shoulder.  I will point out that the Menõs Group 
seems to have the solution to beating the epidemic.  Fire!  Lots of fire on red meat along 
with Good Christian Fellowship, some beverages, wonderful conversations and Doc 
Stranchõs new electric car.  In all seriousness though - keep on praying for personal health 
and the health of our church and nation. 

     I want to give a shout out to Maureen for organizing the Advent readings.  Thatõs one 
of those things that always got done but I never recalled who did it.  Well, she stepped up 
big time and we should have copies out in time for Advent., which is almost around the 
corner. 

     The Altar Guild always makes our wonderful altar so beautiful that we take it for 
granted.  If you get a chance, stop by one afternoon; look at the beautiful colors, the way 
the reredos seems to glow and the beautiful altar hangings appear to float in space.   That 
is unsung craftsmanship. 

     As for our new Priest:  We are waiting on the US State Department to request any 
more information from our attorney.  Jasmine and Lynn are holding down the fort and 
supplying us with everything requested.  It is in the Lordõs hands.  Please pray for a 
speedy conclusion.    

As we welcome the autumn months, may the earlier setting of the sun remind us to take time to rest.  
 
May the brilliant colors of the leaves remind us of the wonder of Your creation.  
 
May the steam of our breath in the cool air remind us that it is You who give us the breath of life.  
 

May the harvest from the fields remind us of the abundance we have been given and bounty we are to 
share with others. 

 
May the dying of summerõs spirit remind us of Your great promise that death is temporary and life is 
eternal. 

 
We praise You for your goodness forever and ever. Amen.  

 

In Christ, 

Brantly Helvenston 



The Church Office and Pantry 
will be closed Oct 11th in ob-
servance of Columbus day. 
 
SHEPHERDõS HANDS 
The next clinic is scheduled for 
Oct 12th at 5:30pm.  
 
DAUGHTERS OF  
THE KING  
Meeting 4:30 Wednesday,  
Oct 13th, for fellowship business. 
Please contact Ann Thompson 
with any questions 208-2764.  
   New officers were installed in 
September: Ann Thompson-
President, Sharon Chamberlain-
Vice President, Marge Drappeauxð 
Secretary, Marion Harvard--
Treasurer, Phyllis Doty continues 
as Chaplin. 
   All Saints Day marks The Order 
of the Daughters of the Kingõs 
20th Anniversary! See page 4 for 
photo montage.  
   During Advent, the DOK will be 
doing a book study on the book òI 
Witnessó, written by Dean Kate 
Morehead of St. Johnõs Cathedral, 
Jacksonville. If you are interested 
in a copy of the book, let Jasmine  
know by Nov 1st. They will be $5.  
 
VESTRY MEETING       
Meeting at 5:30 Monday,  
Oct  18th.  
 
MENõS GROUP 
Tuesday, Oct 25th at 6pm, Menõs 
Group meets. Please bring your 
own food as meals will not be 
shared at this time. 
 
PANTRY UPDATE  
St. Lukeõs Food Pantry served 149 
families last month. Please continue 
to share your paper bags. You can 

drop them off at the parish hall.  
 
BUSY HANDS 
There are items available for 
purchase, in the cabinet in the par-
ish hall.  Thank you in advance for 
your continued support.  
 
NEED BACK UP PRESSING 
RECORD FOR ONLINE SER-
VICES/ PRESSING PLAY FOR 
ORGAN 
 
HOLY SMOKE BBQ  
Saturday, Nov 6 St Bartholomew's 
in High Springs is celebrating their 
125th year. Among other events 
that day will be a Holy Smoke 
BBQ cook off. Interested? See Joe 
Chamberlain. 
 
NEW YOUTH 
LEADER  
This year, Shannon 
McCook has volun-
teered to be St. 
Lukeõs youth leader. 
Shannon has owned and instructed 
Danceology for the last ten years, 
been a counselor at Camp Weed, 
and has plenty of experience with 
getting young people motivated 
and moving! We are excited about 
the youth starting a new year of 
fellowship and spiritual growth. If 
your child or a youth from 6th to 
12th grade would be interested, 
please contact the church office for 
more details. 
Youth Group kicks off Oct 3rd, 
4:30pm at the Dean House, 301  
11th St. SW. 904-228-8600. 
 
THANKS TO 
DEANS 
Please thank Angel 
and Graeme Dean 

for the amazing job they did with 
the youth last year. They got super 
creative through all the social dis-
tancing challenges and kept the 
youth engaged. Not to mention the 
job the youth group did on the 
rocking chairs! AMAZING! 
 
DEACONSõCORNER 
Dear St. Lukeõs Family, you are 
truly dear to Fieles A Jesus and 
Mother Tulia. She and Osmani are 
very grateful for your continued 
support for them especially now 
when things are so difficult in Cu-
ba. There are some good things 
going on that they are grateful for 
too. They are now able to have 
people come to the church for ser-
vices and they still have purified 
water to give to the people. All the 
other water purification systems in 
the area have shut down, so Fieles 
A Jesus is having a lot more people 
coming for water now. Osmani 
just put in his last filters and UV 
light, so it is becoming urgent that 
we get there soon with replace-
ment parts. Please pray. The medi-
cines that Fr. Ken sent from Cuba 
arrived in Havana, but we donõt 
know when they will arrive in Ma-
tanzas or how Mother Tulia will 
know when they arrive. We need 
to pray that this will all work out 
well for everyone and that they will 
soon have access to the medicines. 
Again, please pray. We are able to 
send money and food and this has 
been a huge encouragement. 
Thank you everyone, together we 
are making 
life beara-
ble for our 
friends in 
Cuba.  
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Pets As A BLESSING - Celebrating St . Francis  
Almighty and everlasting God, Creator 
of all things and giver of all life, let your 
blessing be upon all these animals. May 
our relationships with them mirror 
your love, and our care for them be an 
example of your bountiful mercy. Grant 
the animals health and peace. Strength-
en us to love and care for them as we 
strive to imitate the love of Jesus Christ 
our Lord and Godôs servant Francis. 

Lola Burt 

Little Man Christenson 

Doxie Roxie and Penny Baucom 

Bazinga Bush 

Copper Burns Ginger & Oreo Stewart 

Chester Weaver 

Zeus Strang 

Maggie Thompson 

Luna Stiles 

Dixie Stiles 

Prissy & Nessa Sullivan 

Ghost Kitty Jones 


